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 City of Taylor, North Dakota                Unapproved 
 October 7, 2014 at 7:30 pm at City Hall 
 
 
 The regular City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Russ Myran. 
 
 Council Members present: Ray Fettig, Aaron Gjermundson, Ron Luff, and Daryl Jurgens    
 
 The minutes of the September 2, 2014 regular City Council meeting were approved as read. 
 
 Visitors: Pat Wilson, City Attorney  Pat Hope Gayle Elkin, Jeremy Wood, Chelsea Tracy 
 
 Additions to the Agenda: New Business: 
           City Judge 
           Northern Plains Engineering, Jeremy Wall 
    
  Gayle Elkins asked about a meter being read correctly and if it will be fixed. She also inquired about gutters being 
cleaned. City maintenance would take care of the issues.  
 
 The street sealing project will need to be completed.  Contractor for the lagoon will be contacted for a progress 
report. 
 
 One bid was submitted for snow removal. Jurgens Trucking submitted a rate of $115/Payloader and Bobcat $75.00. 
Aaron Gjermundson moved, seconded by Ron Luff, motion carried unanimously. 
 
 Dump ground will be closed for the winter on October 15, 2014. 
 
 Lions raffle permit was submitted. Drawing will be November 22, 2014.  Ron Luff moved, seconded by Ray Fettig, 
motion carried unanimously. 
 
 The need for a municipal judge was discussed. Daryl Jurgens moved to appoint Myran Stern as the City of Taylor’s 
municipal judge. Seconded by Ray Fettig. Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 Jeremy Wood with Northern Plains Engineering presented a proposed lagoon expansion. Tabled pending land 
availability.  
  
 City Attorney was present regarding city ordinances. An update will need to be published in the Richardton 
Merchant.  
First reading of Ordinance 108.423 Use of Recreation Vehicles(RVs)/ Campers for Permanent Housing with the addition 
of : Any violation of this ordinance is an Infraction. Moved by Ray Fettig, seconded by Aaron Gjermundson, motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
First Reading of Ordinance 107.0105 Mobile Homes/Manufactured Homes with the addition of: Any violation of this 
ordinance is an Infraction. Moved by Ray Fettig, seconded by Aaron Gjermundson, motion carried unanimously. 
 
The September financial statement was accepted as presented. 
 
2015 Final Budget adjustments will reflect an increase to $5000 to the Attorney fees as well as Municipal Judge will be 
changed from $0 to $2500. Ron Luff moved to approve with changes, seconded by Aaron Gjermundson, motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
Ryan Elkins requested an address for his property located on South Elm. 102 South Elm Street was given. 
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September 2, 2014 – 7:30 pm at City Hall 

 
 
 Bills submitted for payment -  
 

General: Pat Wilson $450;Lisa Aune $900;  Ross Myran $900; Aaron Gjermundson $135; Daryl Jurgens 
$90; Raymond Fettig $135;Ronald Luff $135; Russ Myran $195; Cenex $94.77, MDU $237.83; 
MDU$68.66;  

      Mackoff Kellogg Law Firm $50; Lenny’s Repair 17.46Richardton Merchant $41.30; Lisa  
Aune $65.97; Ron Luff $67.20; John’s Sinclair $42.30, Frank’s Auto $187.26 Russ Myran  
$45.21; ND Job Service $9.15; Stark County Auditor $600; IRS $2311.11 

 
  Water:   Southwest Water $2068.53; Ross Myran $400; Ross Myran-reimb $94.02;  
      Chelsea Tracy $125; Pat Wilson $50; MDU $307.38; Russ Myran-reimb $133.84;  
      Pump Systems $1200; SW District Health $60; JK Excavation $500, Dan Ehret $59.25; Helen Bleth  
      $100; Mad Trucking $100;  
       
  Sewer:   Ross Myran $700; Chelsea Tracy $150; MDU $200.11 
 
  Garbage:  MGM Sanitation $3182; Chelsea Tracy $125 
 
  Insect Control:  ADAPCO $429.67 
 
  Motion to pay the bills: 
  Moved by Ray Fettig, seconded by Daryl Jurgens, motion carried unanimously. 
 
   The next regular City Council meeting is at 7:30pm on Tuesday, November 4th at City Hall. 
  
 Moved by Ray Fettig, seconded by Ron Luff, and carried to adjourn. 
 
 
 
 Russ Myran, Mayor                Lisa Aune, Auditor 


